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From The Pastor’s Desk 

Liturgy, Reconciliation & Activities 

 
Sunday, Apr. 3   SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER: Divine Mercy Sunday  
       8:00 a.m. Holy Mass—  ¥Eglantina Gonzalez 
      8:30 a.m. Sunday Morning Food & Fellowship 
9:15 /11:15 a.m.  5th Grade Family Sessions 
9:15 /11:15 a.m.  Chidlren’s Faith Formation  & Easter Egg Hunts 
                            Adult Clusters 1, 2 
      9:30 a.m. Holy Mass—¥Fred Lyons 
   11:15 a.m.    Adult Confirmation Preparation Session     
   11:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—¥Yasmine Ghanayem 
      1:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Practice 
      3:00 p.m.  Divine Mercy Prayer Service     
 5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—¥Lorna Olsen 
 
Monday, Apr. 4     THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE LORD 

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Fr. Augusthy  
      9:15 a.m. Monday Morning Scripture Study  
      7:00 p.m. Young Adults 
                    
Tuesday, Apr. 5 St. Vincent Ferrer 
      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Rebecca Reynolds  
      9:15 a.m. YAHAs Meeting 
      7:00 p.m. “Hearts Afireò Class 
 7:30 p.m.  K of C General Meeting 
              
Wednesday, Apr. 6 
      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass —¥Leo McNulty 
 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 
      6:00 p.m. Confessions 
 6:00 p.m. Family Prayer Group 
      7:00 p.m. Art Committee Meeting  
  RCIA Catechetical Session  
   Wednesday Evening Scripture Study   
          Outreach Commission Meeting      
 
Thursday, Apr. 7 St. John Baptist de la Salle 

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass — ¥Eluterio Ranget  
       7:30 p.m.  Choir Practice       
 
Friday, Apr. 8    

       8:30 a.m. Holy Mass — ¥Bob Rombach 
       9:15 a.m. Holy Hour   
  
Saturday, Apr. 9  

      8:30 a.m. Holy Mass—¥Eutiquia V. Nino 
      3:30 p.m. Confessions 
 4:00 p.m. Choir Practice    
      5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Jim Fabish 
 6:30 p.m. K of C Corporate Communion Dinner 
       
  
Sunday, Apr. 10  THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER 

      8:00 a.m. Holy Mass—  ¥Zeb Baird 
 8:30 a.m. Sunday Morning Food & Fellowship 
9:15 /11:15 a.m.  4th Grade Family Sessions 
9:15 /11:15 a.m.  Chidlren’s Faith Formation /Adult Clusters 1, 2 
     9:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—¥Greg Survil 
     11:30 a.m. Holy Mass—¥Cynthia Reves 
     1:30 p.m. First Communion Practice  
      5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Intentions of Judge Bill Metzger  

Weekly Readings 

Sunday, Apr. 3     Acts 5:12-16; Rv 1:9-11a, 12-13, 17-19;  
                                   Jn 20:19-31                               
Monday, Apr. 4        Is 7:10-14; 8:10; Heb 10:4-10; Lk 1:26-38           
Tuesday, Apr. 5        Acts 4:32-37; Jn 3:7b-15        
Wednesday, Apr. 6  Acts 5:17-26; Jn 3:16-21  
Thursday, Apr. 7        Acts 5:27-33; Jn 3:31-36  
Friday, Apr. 8              Acts 5:34-42; Jn 6:1-15  
Saturday, Apr. 9          Acts 6:1-7; Jn 6:16-21 
Sunday, Apr. 10           Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41; Rv 5:11-14; Jn 21:1-19                              

Our Gospel reading tells of two post-resurrection appearances 
of Jesus. At the first appearance, Thomas was not there.  
The other disciples tried to tell him that Jesus was alive, but he 
could not believe it. He said, “Unless I see the mark of the nails 
in his handséI will not believe.” Then, at the second  
appearance, 8 days later, Thomas was there. He saw the scars 
in his hands and side and said, “My Lord and my God.”  
Then Jesus responded by saying, “Have you come to  
believe because you have seen me? Blessed are  
those who have not seen and have believed.” 
 
Seemingly, Thomas required physical, visible evidence before 
he could believe in the risen Christ. Once he had seen it that 
was all he needed. He made a clear and decisive declaration of 
his faith. But what about us? We don’t have that kind of  
evidence to support our faith. We never have had it, and in this 
life we probably never will. So, where does that leave you and 
me? Do we have any evidences to support our faith. If so, what 
are they? 
 
This is what Jesus had in mind when he said, “Blessed are 
those who have not seen and have believed.” He was talking 
about you and me. We have never seen the scars in his hands 
and his side. But, still we believe in him. 
 
To see a thing with our physical eyes, is not only source of  
evidence. Tangibility is not the only test of reality. You and I 
believe in a number of things that we have never seen with our 
eyes or touched with our hands, say for example, love. Not one 
of us has ever comprehended love with any of our 5 senses. 
Love is an intangible. You can’t see it, taste it, touch it, or hear 
it. Yet, every one of us knows that love is real. 
 
How do we know that? Where is the evidence? The answer is 
obvious. We’ve experienced it for ourselves; we have loved 
and been loved. Not only that, we have seen love at work in the 
lives of other people. 
 
So, it is with our faith in the risen Christ. We have never seen 
him with our physical eyes. But, that is not the end of the  
matter. We have experienced him for ourselves. There have 
been times when he has actually made a difference in our lives. 
Probably it wasn’t anything spectacular or dramatic.  
Just something real, like a deep sense of gratitude as you gaze 
at a beautiful sunset, or quiet sense of peace in the presence of 
problems for which we have no immediate solution. 
 
We have also seen him in the lives of others. I know people 
whose lives were virtually destroyed by drugs or alcohol.  
But, somehow they made a comeback. Today, they are living 
with dignity and respect. They said it was God. Who am I to 
deny that? I have also seen him in the lives of quiet, steady 
people. People who don’t ever really impress anybody – they 
don’t even try. They just do their works, raise their children, 
help their neighbors when they need it, and find some way to 
brighten each day with a little bit of love. Call that what you will. 
But, to me it looks very much like Jesus. 
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Sacramental Preparation Youth Ministry 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn this week in honor of 
John & Lorraine Murphy of by Jane Witt. 
 
Flowers for our Lord’s Altar this week were donated in 
honor of John & Lorraine Murphy by Jane Witt. 

KIDS AGAINST HUNGER  
UPDATE: We are now more 
than half-way to our goal of 
providing 10,000 meals for Kids 
Against Hunger. Thanks to your 
generosity, we have raised 
enough money to provide 6,478 meals so far.  Remember, 
just $1.00 = 4 meals! Today is our LAST DAY to contribute 
to this effort! Please help us get to our goal by donating at 
the Front Desk in the Community Center.  

Permission slips are due for our HSY retreat!  
They should be turned in tonight at youth group! 
 
Bring Your Parent to Youth Night is NEXT Sunday,  
Apr. 10! All JHY and HSY parents are invited to come 
and see what your teens have been up to this year on  
Sunday evenings! 
 
We need your old T-shirts! The youth will be collecting 
used but clean T-shirts for an upcoming service project.  
If you have any T-shirts you can donate, we  
will be making reusable grocery bags! Email  
devynbuschow@holyspiritcc.org with any questions.  

The next Confirmation Parent & Student Session is 
THIS Sunday, Apr. 3, 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. in the church (note 
time and location). Sponsors should also attend, as we are 
practicing for the actual Confirmation Celebration. Please 
arrive on time so that we can do a suitable practice with 
the children and sponsors.  If you are late, you will miss 
important instructions for Sunday, Apr. 17. Also, all  
paperwork is now past due and should be turned in 
ASAP! Contact Devyn Buschow x16 with any  
questions regarding this meeting/practice/paperwork. 
 
The final First Communion Parent & Student Session is 
next Sunday, Apr. 10,  1:30- 4:00 p.m. and includes 
practice. Please contact Lisa Estrada x12, if you are   
unable to make this meeting.  
 
Be sure to check out our inventory of inexpensive First 
Communion and/or Confirmation gifts available at the 
Parish Office during Sunday Faith Formation. We have 
some lovely Jesus and the Children ornaments ($10) and 
First Communion Bibles ($15), which would make really 
nice keepsakes. 
 
Information and paperwork regarding infant Baptism (ages 6 
and under) may be directed to Lisa Estrada. Mark your  
calendar for our next baptismal preparation class for parents 
and godparents which will be Saturday, June 11, 9:00 a.m.-
12:30 p.m.  

It’s that time of year to order United States flags which will 
be displayed on the church grounds for the 2016 National 
Holidays. These flags are in recognition of your living or  
deceased loved ones, who have served in the military.  
 
In addition, their names will be noted in in the bulletin for 
each of the 5 National Holidays: 
 
Memorial Day:   May 30   
Flag Day:   June 14 
Independence Day: July 4  
Labor Day:   Sept. 5 
Veterans Day:   Nov. 11  
 
Cost: $40/year  
  
To place your order, please contact Mary Jorgensen  
in the Parish Office (972) 298-4971 or via Email:  
maryjorgensen@holyspiritcc.org  

Holy Land and/or 
Rome Pilgrimage: 
Fr. Eugene wants to lead  
those parishioners who would 
like to travel on a pilgrimage 
tour to the Holy Land and/or 
Rome. But first, he needs to 
find out the interest-level  
before planning a trip, determining dates and costs.  
No dates have been chosen, yet. To indicate your interest, 
please see Mary Gruhlke at the Parish Office for an interest 
survey form and complete no later than Friday, April 18. 

Have you “Liked” the Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
Facebook page? If not, join the 660 parishioners 
who already have! Tell your friends too!   
We can be found at:  

https://www.facebook.com/holyspiritcatholic 

Finance 

 

Due to an early bulletin deadline during Holy Week,  
financial report for the week of March 26/27 is not  
available. We will report this in next week’s bulletin.    
Thank you for donations made to the Holy Land.        
 

Thank you for your generous support of the parish,  
our Diocese and the global Catholic Church.  
May God bless you!                             
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Don your fanciest hat, white gloves and feather 
boa and join us for our annual Mother & Daughter Tea on 
Saturday, May 7, 11:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m. in the Gym.  
Come and enjoy an afternoon of dress-up, light lunch and tea and fond  
memories. Cost: $10.00 per person (must be paid in advance). In order to 
ensure ample supplies, please RSVP and pay to Deborah Pearson no 
later than  Monday, May 2. Seating is limited to the first 225  
reservations so don’t delay in reserving your table for this event. 
 

Also, because it was such a great addition to last year’s tea, weôre  
looking for a small group of hubbies/men who would like to be sharp dressed 
men and serve at the tea. No cooking involved; just helping serve the food 
and making the ladies feel special. Contact Deborah Pearson, if youôre  
interested in helping! 

Faith Formation classes resume THIS Sunday, Apr. 3.  
We hope everyone had a very blessed Easter Sunday!  

 
Join us for the most redonkulous VBS this year at 
Willie’s Redneck Rodeo, where children lasso the  

Parables of Jesus! Children ages  
3 years-old - 6th Grade can  

be a part of the rowdy  
Duck Dynasty Adventure 
June 20-24,  9:00 a.m. -  
12:15 p.m. Cost is $20/child 
and includes all the week’s ac-
tivities including a T-shirt.  

Preregistration is required so stop by and pick up a  
Registration Form beginning Sunday, Apr. 10.  
Last day to register is Sunday, June 12. 
 

We have also changed our summer VBS format this 
year, more specifically on Friday, which will include a 
Splash Day for the kiddos. Additionally, our Closing 
Celebration will be Friday afternoon versus Friday 
evening. Be sure to plan on staying for lunch on  
June 24. 
 

If you’d like to be a VBS volunteer, grab a Volunteer 
Form! All teen volunteers must be in the 7th Grade or 
older and will be taken on a first-come, first-serve basis; 
volunteer space is limited! Adults (21 and older) must 
meet all diocesan Safe Environment requirements;      
contact Deborah Pearson for the necessary paperwork.  
 

Also, we’re on the hunt for cool, fun barnyard  
decorating items! If you have any we could borrow or 
have. A cow, horse and/or some chicken would be super 
cool….and fake, not real!  If you have something you’d be 
willing to share, please contact Deborah  x14. 

5th Grade Family Sessions are THIS Sunday, Apr. 3 in 
the dining room at your child’s regularly scheduled 
Faith Formation time. Parents, join your child for  
another faith-filled session!  Remember, these are NOT 
part of the sacramental preparation process. 
 
4th Grade Family Sessions are NEXT Sunday, Apr. 10. 
 
Early Registration for the 2016/17 Faith Formation and 
sacramental preparation year begins NEXT Sunday, 
Apr. 10 after all the morning Masses in the Gym.   
 

After Apr. 10, you can pick up registration paperwork at 
the Community Center front desk on Sunday mornings 
while Faith Formation is in session or during the week 
Monday-Thursday, 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. If you have any 
questions, please contact Deborah Pearson, Devyn 
Buschow, or Lisa Estrada. 
 

*Faith Formation/Youth Ministry attendance will be 
verified at the time of registration. In order to be  
eligible for sacramental preparation, satisfactory    
attendance, either here at Holy Spirit or at another     
parish, of six (6) absences or less for the 2015/16 year 
is required. If you are transferring from another parish 
to Holy Spirit, an Attendance Verification Letter from 
the Parish Faith Formation Office is required prior to 
sacramental registration. 
 

There will be NO 2nd Grade Faith Formation classes 
on Sunday, Apr. 17 due to First Communion  
Celebrations! However, all other grade-level classes 
will meet as normal. If your child is going to be absent due 
to a sibling’s celebration, be sure to let the Faith  
Formation office know! 
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Community Life Ministry 

Outreach Ministry 

Adult & Family Ministry 

For information about any of our Adult & Family Ministry programs, please Email: 
Richard Johnson: richardjohnson@holyspiritcc.org 

Veronica Houston: veronicahouston@holyspiritcc.org 

    The Holy Spirit Library Returns This Fall! 
 

We are excited to announce our parish library 
will re-open this fall! Please view our wish list on 
the Holy Spirit website listed under Adult &  
Family Ministry for donation and volunteer  
opportunities. Text or call Katherine Reves  
(214) 929-9228 with questions or to volunteer. 

 

The mission of the Holy Spirit Catholic Church Library is to 
foster discipleship in parishioners of all ages by making 
available materials that will help them grow in their Catholic 
faith and inspire and comfort them along their life journeys. 

Monday Morning  

Scripture Study : Life Eternal 
The biblical promise of eternal life appears late in 
Scripture, but it blossoms into fullness with the 
resurrection of Christ. Explore the growing nature 
of the hope of those who have called upon the 
God of Abraham, Isaac and Jacob in the past, 

and the crystallization of our hope for eternal life in the victory of 
Christ over death. Those with some familiarity with Scripture will 
find it both inspiring and informative as the hope of eternal life 
develops and crystallizes through the sweep of salvation history.  
                                          

Mondays 9:30-11:15 a.m.   

Beginning  Apr. 4  — 6 sessions 

$22.00 registration fee covers the cost of all materials 

Registration forms available in the  

Narthex or Community Center  

Alleluia, Alleluia, Jesus Christ is risen!  Jesus is our Lord and 
Savior; all glory, honor and praise be to our Lord God Almighty. 

Let Jesus truly be Lord of your life and your marriage. 
Strengthen, renew, and rekindle your marriage sacrament 
by attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend  
June 10-12. To apply, visit our website: 
www.dfwme.org/apply. For more information Email: 
apply@dfwme.org or call (469) 444-0904. Para mas 
informacion de Encuentro Matrimonial en Espanol, escriba 
a emmdfw@gmail.com or visit: www.seccion15.org/. 

Sunday Morning Food and Fellowship 
Today:  Pancake Breakfast 
Join us in the Gym for a pancake breakfast brought to you 
by the Knights of Columbus. 
 

Next Sunday, Apr. 10:  Breakfast Tacos 
 

May Crowning Mass & Brunch Save the Date!   

Saturday, Apr. 30.  More information coming soon!  
 

Annual Parish Golf Tournament Save the Date!   

Saturday, May 14.  More information coming soon! 
 

Hawaiian Falls Day Save the Date!   

Our 2nd Annual Holy Spirit Day at Hawaiian Falls will be 
Saturday, July 30. More information coming soon on  
purchasing tickets. 
 

Update Membership Information 
It’s time for us to update our database with any changes, 
additions, or deletions that may have occurred in YOUR 
family over the past year. If you have not already informed 
the Parish Office about the changes to your record, please 
let us know now so that the information in the upcoming 
Guide Book & Directory is correct.  contact the church at 
(972) 298-4971 or pick up a form in the Narthex. 

In celebration of the Year of Mercy parishioners are 
asked to participate in our Acts of Mercy Project. Examples 
of Acts of Mercy include: writing a letter to someone in  
prison or visit a sick friend; helping older relatives or friend 
go to the store; donating food items or clothing; or,  
volunteering with your family. Slips of paper are in the  
Narthex on the Acts of Mercy Table. List acts you’ve done 
and put in the box. No need to include your name. We will 
count the slips each month and post in the bulletin the what 
acts of mercy are being done for others and the Lord.  
So far, we’ve performed 24 Acts of Mercy! 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our Lenten 
collections. Thank you also to everyone who delivered the 
items collected to the organizations. Your generous  
donations of items and time help so many people who are 
not as fortunate as us. 
 

Bishop’s Pro-Life Dinner Raffle Tickets: Only Two 
Weekends Left to purchase raffle tickets. Tickets are $20. 
The Grand Prize is $15,000 in MasterCard gift cards.  
Winner needs not be present to win!  Purchase your tickets 
here in the Narthex this weekend and next! 
  
Operation Rice Bowls:  Please turn in your Rice Bowl to 
the front desk of the Community Center by Tuesday, Apr. 

12.  Thank you for donating to Catholic Relief Services. 

òYAHAsó Young at Heart Adults   

Tuesday, Apr. 5  

First TUESDAY of each month 

following the 8:30 a.m. Daily Mass  

in the Dining Room  

All are Welcome!   Come enjoy Coffee, Donuts, & Fellowship!    


